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Our preferred typeface is Times New 
Roman for regular articles and notices. 
Submissions should be suitable for A5 
format. Submissions may be abridged for 
space reasons and inclusion it at the 
discretion of the Editor/Management Team. 

 September copy by 12thAugust, please. 

PROMPT PAYMENT OF 
ADVERTISING INVOICES WOULD 

BE GREATLY APPRECIATED 

Editorial 

Dear Villagers, 
Well, “Freedom Day” has arrived, not 
so much with a bang as a whimper. For 
the Eeyores amongst us, now may be a 
good time to read T S Elliot’s “The 
Hollow Men”. (For those who wonder 
what an Eeyore is, read Winnie the 
Pooh!) We now, each individual and 
organisation, have to make up our own 
minds about the level of Coronavirus 
protection we wish to adopt. I’m sure 
that, over the summer, the village 
organisations will each be doing their 
risk assessments and consulting their 
members as they seek to restart and 
return to some form of normality. 
On a literally brighter note, we have a 
summer, even if it is a by-product of 
global warming. I hope it continues 
through the school holiday period and 
enables people to get together and 
enjoy the outdoors. 
Finally, I’ve included a short piece 
about the way Contact works. If anyone 
wants to join the large team of people 
who produce this village publication, 
particularly as an occasional distributer, 
do get in touch. Clive. 
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Washing Machines 

Dryers - Dishwashers 

Repairs, Servicing & Sales 

A local family 
business offering a 
quality service at a 
competitive price 

Est. 1981 
 

Tel:01525 860148 

Or Tim Downing direct on 

07969 545 276 
 

A member of the  
White Goods Trade Association 

Fully insured 

Advertisements 

My name is Jack Chauhan, I live in Harlington and own a family Garage in Luton 

Beech Hill Garage (Est 1977) 110 Marsh Road Luton LU3 2NL  
Tel 01582 504929/ 07860209098. 

We repair/service all makes and models and no job is too big.   
We have competitive rates and customer satisfaction is paramount to us. 

I have customers who live in the village, who would happily provide a reference 
if requested.   

I would appreciate it, if next time you want your car serviced/repaired that you 
consider me. 

I can pick-up/return your car/van from the village. 
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COMPSTON ENTERPRISES

Heating, Plumbing, Electrical

Boiler Services, Complete Heating, Boiler Breakdowns, 

Washing Machines plumbed in, Bathrooms, Leaks, 

Electrical Re-wires, Extra Sockets, Alarm Systems etc. etc. 

We can also supply Gas Appliances. 

Contact David Compston 01525 873846.

Registered with CORGI and I.O.P.

ESTABLISHED OVER TWO DECADES.

Web: www.compston.net E-mail: davidcompston@compston.net
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Contact David Compston 01525 873846.
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Heating and Plumbing 

 

Advertisements 

davidlcompston@compston.net 
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Letter from Revs. Nigel and Linda, St. Mary’s 

 
 
Dear Friends, 

You will recall that 17 months ago the British government ordered us to avoid 

pubs, restaurants and non-essential travel.  That very morning, Sutton Seeds, in 

Paignton, Devon, thought that they were having problems with their computer 

because it was registering sales figures for seeds that had grown by more than 

100 per cent.  But what was happening was that suddenly the nation had taken 

to cultivating their gardens.   

What sparked this renewed interest in 

growing plants and when, I wondered, 

did we, as a nation, first become garden-

ers?  It prompted me to do a bit of re-

search.  

Was there a wartime mood in the coun-

try?  After all, it was during the two 

Great wars of the last century that we 

saw a marked increase in cultivating the 

land.  In the First World War the number 

of allotments grew from 600,000 to 1,500,000.  And during World War II there 

was the famous ‘Dig for Victory’ campaign.   

This country’s interest in gardening went back much further than the 

wars.  Curiously, historians trace the beginnings of the English cottage garden 

back to a previous pandemic, the Black Death. 

But how did this devastating event lead to a growth in home gardening?  Well, 

as much of the peasantry was killed, those who remained had more bargaining 

power than before.  These formerly landless peasants now became free cottag-

ers.  And they made sensible use of their extra land by cultivating them into gar-

dens, and so began the tradition of growing one’s own plants for food and deco-

ration.  

It seems that there are always at least two possible ways to respond to a cri-

sis.  Some might be tempted to panic, withdraw, lose hope or even give up; oth-

ers, on the other hand, see the importance of having a focus, setting themselves 

new challenges, like gardening, and refusing to give up.  In a word they are peo-

ple who have a vision.  

One person we read about in the Bible who always strikes me as a visionary is 

David. Vision has been defined as a combination of ‘a deep dissatisfaction with 

what is and a clear grasp of what could be’.  If we have a vision, we will always 
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Letter ctd. plus HVH 100 Club 

The winner of the 100 club for the month of July is number 75 belonging to 
Nicky Thornton-Greet of Christian Close 

If you wish to be part of the 100 Club and have the chance to win £50, please 

contact me at:  hvhtreasurer@btinternet.com. 

The money raised each month helps to fund the upkeep of the Village Hall. 

Dave Thew, Treasurer,  

HVH Management Committee 

HVH 100 Club 

flourish; we will always believe there is more to look forward to.  

David says: “I am like an olive tree flourishing in the house of God”.  David 

lived much closer to nature than many of us today.  Although a shepherd, he 

would have wondered at the small miracle of sowing a seed and seeing a spear 

of green life shoot up from the soil.  He would have known something of the 

experience described by Francis Bacon who, in 1625, wrote that to plant a gar-

den is the “greatest refreshment of the spirit of man”.  No wonder David sees 

himself as an olive tree that flourishes, because it’s established in the place of-

fering the perfect conditions for protection and growth: in the very house of 

God.  

It is good that people have returned to their gardens; it has given them something 

to look forward to.  In fact, a recent study conducted by the Royal Horticultural 

Society confirmed that gardening is good for you.  The report says that daily 

gardening has as big an impact on wellbeing as has regular cycling or run-

ning.  It leads to greater energy and lower stress, and eases episodes of depres-

sion … and that’s because the sights and sounds of the outdoors provide a dis-

traction, making it easier to keep going.  

So even as the promise of normal life draws nearer, I won’t be putting the rake 

and hoe back in the shed.  For the greatest restoration of our souls no research 

beats what David discovered, many years ago, that to go on thriving we must 

trust in God’s unfailing love, praise Him for all He has done and continue to 

hope in His name.  Then we too will be like a flourishing olive tree in the House 

of the Lord. 

with love and prayer 

Nigel and Linda 

mailto:hvhtreasurer@btinternet.com
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Harlington Village Show plus HNH 

 

35th HARLINGTON VILLAGE SHOW  

28th August 2021 

We are excited to be having the Village Show once again this month, after sadly 
being cancelled last year.  It will be a little different this year, but we are hoping 
it will be a very special show.  You should have received a list of the Classes in 
your July Contact magazine, which was delivered to every home in the village.  
This also included the Muffin recipe, and the “Izzy Doll” pattern.  The Izzy Doll 
may be donated after the show to the Bananabox Trust – a charity that works 
with families in Malawi.   The Rules and Entry forms for the Show are available 
at Harlington Newsagents, and also outside 43 Barton Road, 126 Goswell End 
Road, and 14 Pilgrims Close.  Also check our Facebook page for updates and 
further information.  The Show organisation will take into account any Covid 
guidelines relevant at the time, but we hope to ensure that visitors are able to 
enjoy the Show without the village hall being too busy.  There will be a small 
entry fee to the show, and refreshments will be available for a set charge of £2 - 
£3, so please bring cash along on the day.  
Please contact Tricia: 07711 511729, tricia.murphy5@ntlworld.com for any 
questions or for further information.    We look forward to seeing you on 28th 
August -with your entries (8 – 10.30 am), or in the afternoon (2 – 4 pm) to enjoy 
viewing the Show! 
 
HVS Committee 

 

Harlington Neighbourhood Help Good Neighbour Scheme Update 

We are still driving clients to appointments where other options are not 

available as our drivers get vaccinated and have regular Covid checks. 

We also help with shopping, dropping off and collecting prescriptions from 

local doctors and the pharmacies in Toddington, Barton and Flitwick, and do 

errands around the village including a bit of lawn mowing, paper bill paying, 

paperwork and help with IT. 

We have purchased PPE for volunteers and clients and have car screens. 

 

Help line 07849 835410 

HNH Good Neighbour Scheme 

about:blank
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Wildlife Trust, Flit Vale Local Group,  

 
Wildlife walks & talks 

 
 

Dragonflies and Damselflies* with John Curd 

Saturday 7 August 2021 

Flitton Moor Nature Reserve 

1030 start (Brook Lane, Flitton, MK45 5EJ, TL 0555 3591) 

Drive down Brook Lane over the bridge and park at the barn. 

Hopefully, we will have a bright sunny day which will bring out a good number 

of these enchanting creatures. John will share his knowledge and enthusiasm for 

the lovely dragons and damsels! Families are especially welcome. 

*£3 per adult 

Please note that for much of the walk, we shall be on a boardwalk leading to the 

pond and this can be slippery when wet. The area surrounding the pond and 

some areas of the Reserve can be wet and muddy. Please keep children under 

supervision at all times. Please make sure you have appropriate footwear. It 

would be a good idea to bring binoculars if you have them. 

We very much look forward to seeing you! 

Booking is essential, as places are limited.   Please book with Ann by 
emailing: flitvale.info@gmail.com or ‘phone: 07580178889. 

 
Open to all. Events have group size limits. Please reserve. 

To book places or for additional information please email 
flitvale.info@gmail.com or  

ring Ann on 075801 78889 between 6 and 8 pm or at weekends. 
 
 

The Wildlife Trust for Bedfordshire, Cambridgeshire and Northamptonshire 
Registered charity number: 1000412 

www.wildlifebcn.org 
Flit Vale Local Group 
www.flitvale.org.uk 

about:blank
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Flittabus plus Harlington Heritage Trust 

 

 

 

 

 

Flittabus Excursions 2021 
 

The following excursions are planned for the rest of this year. For more infor-
mation, or to book a seat, contact Derek Wood on 07 563 170 067 or 07 715 161 
621 or email excursions@flittabus.co.uk. Also, there is more information at 
www.flittabus.co.uk. 
 
Burghley House 
Wednesday 11th August 2021. Burghley House and Gardens. £30 per person 
with self-guided tour of the house. A full day excursion leaving about 10.30am 
to allow time for a stroll round the gardens and lunch before our booked time for 
admission to the house at 2.00pm.  
 
Brighton  
Derek is arranging a lovely seaside trip. Sunday 22nd August 2021, leaving at 
9.00am. Return from Brighton at 4.30pm. Grab your bucket and spade and book 
your seat fast! £26 per person (limited availability). Note: We will have a com-
fort break stop on both the out and return journeys. 
 
Ely Cathedral Christmas Market 
Friday19th November 2021. A specially designed Christmas Village will be 
located in the grounds of the Cathedral creating an outdoor wonderland, with a 
mixture of stalls, food traders, entertainment and lots of twinkling lights. £26 per 
person. 

Harlington Heritage Trust 

The Harlington Heritage Trust always leaves the calendar for August clear for 
holidays with no events planned so no change there. As to what happens for the 
rest of 2021 is still unknown. I hope to have more details for the September 
Contact so fingers crossed. Meanwhile, I hope you all enjoy the summer 
weather and take care, everyone. 

Barbara Thurston 

HHT Secretary 

about:blank
about:blank
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KP Sewing 
Repairs & Alterations 

Sewing by hand or machine 
 
 

 Fast & friendly service 
 Quick & convenient 
 Pick up & deliver 
 Harlington based  
 

 
 

 
Contact Karen: 

 
07930 443123 
 

    kpsewing@outlook.com 

 

Afterschool, weekends and holiday Science, Chemistry, Physics, Biology and Maths 

lessons for Middle and Upper School students (KS3- KS5)                                    

taught in Harlington Methodist Church. 

UTEK provides one-to-one and small group of five teaching. 

Effective and interactive lessons are taught by a qualified teacher with the           

following qualifications:  

 Bachelor in Science Education (BSc), Masters in Science Education (MSc),         

Postgraduate Diploma in Education (PGDE), Ph.D. (Science Education). 

 

 

Contact UTEK Tuition: 07538898164 
Email Address: utektuition100@gmail.com 
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Alpha plus Hedgehog Street 
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Harlington WI plus August Quotes 

As July 19th means the end of most Covid restrictions, our 

monthly meetings are now all in the Village Hall and start at 7.30 

pm.  

Our August meeting on Tuesday 17th features Frankie Styler a 

stand-up comedienne, who used to be a psychiatrist’s secretary! 

It should be a fun-packed evening. 

We will be providing refreshments at the Village Show on Saturday August 

28th. It will be slightly different this year, please see our newsletter regarding 

details and help needed. 

 
Our September meeting on Tuesday 21st is very significant as we are celebrating 

our 70th birthday. A special cake has been arranged and we would love our for-

mer members to come along, reminisce and join in the celebrations. Please let 

Lin know if you can attend, we would love to hear from you and would be made 

very welcome. It promises to be a really special evening. 

Our October meeting on Tuesday 19th features The Blood Biker, with a very 

interesting talk from a motorcycle blood delivery rider. 

Please look out for Sara’s newsletters with all the details, updates, news of ram-

bles and visits. There is a lot to look forward to at last! 

In the meantime, please take care and see you in the Village Hall. It’s good to be 

back!                     

Sally Tombe 

 

For further information please call Lin Merrison on 01525 757161. 

August Quotes 

“Did you know that a bee dies after he stings you? And that there’s a star called 
Aldebaran? And that around the tenth of August, any year, you can look up in 
the sky at night and see dozens and dozens of shooting stars?” – Elizabeth En-
right 

http://www.thewi.org.uk/
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Even more adventures of an ex-editor, Celebration 

Well, here I am – still on the IOW.  I wish I could say it was sunny, but it’s not – 

pretty much like the rest of the UK by the looks of the weather forecasts!  

Not quite so much on the agenda this month, another friend, Jo, came over for a 

whistle-stop visit and we had a lovely couple of days exploring the island.  She 

was rather disappointed she couldn’t stay longer as there is so much to do so has 

now booked a ticket for the IOW Festi-

val and will be coming back for that and 

more sightseeing in September. 

One of the other normally annual events 

is the ‘Round the Island’ yacht race, 

which thankfully was back on this year.  

We went in to Cowes the evening before 

to soak up the atmosphere and look at 

some of the yachts.   

The day of the race we checked out 

where the boats were on the radar track-

ing app (a bit like following Santa 

Claus’s progress on Christmas Eve, you can click on a specific boat icon and be 

told the name and all the spec of the boat etc.) then headed off to Seaview to 

watch them sail past.   

The Motorhome is holding up well despite discovering she has a cracked wheel 

rim, so that is currently being sorted.   

Not much else to report at the moment but looking forward to Cowes Week at 

the end of the month.  Lois x 

30 August - Summer Bank Holiday - The last Bank Holiday before Christmas! 

Celebration Days in August 
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Harlington in Bloom 

 

Thanks for everyone who 

came on 3 July to weeding 

and pruning morning. 

Great that the rain held off!  

General bed-weeding and trimming took 

place of the village beds and containers as 

well as heavier work. Tony Price did stalwart 

work digging holes and planting shrubs in the 

Dry Bed by the crossroads which has also 

been improved with extra compost, whilst 

others of us engaged with the dreaded bind-

weed.  Ongoing work took place on the war 

memorial bed and Dave Kingham started 

tackling a trim of the bordering hedge to 

tidy it up. See more of our photos on the 

Harlington in Bloom fb page. 

Summer judging of front gardens, contain-

ers and baskets has taken place in July. 

Please return currently held trophies for 

all categories to a committee member so 

that we have them back in good time for 

September Awards.  

We will have a presence at the Village 

Show at end of August where we would 

love people to drop by the gazebo and chat with us about Harlington in Bloom 

projects. 

Everyone very welcome to our events below: Trowel and secateurs, 

large garden forks, gloves, green bags all handy for the weeding 

party. All welcome – just turn up!  Social Distancing and the current 

Covid-19 guidelines will apply.  

Dates for your Diary 

21 August 2021 – Weeding working party Meet Village Hall 10.00 – 12 noon 

28 August 2021 -  Gazebo    Village Show 

24 September 2021 – Awards Evening Parish Hall 7.30pm 

Vivienne Dunlop on behalf of HiB Committee https://www.facebook.com/

HarlingtonInBloom/ or Tricia Murphy Secretary 07711511729 tri-

cia.murphy5@ntlworld.com 

about:blank
about:blank
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Brain Tumour Research  

What a great growing season even after a 
slow start and now the produce is beginning 
to arrive. So far I have available courgettes, 

rhubarb, redcurrants and free range eggs as well as containers of 
spent coffee grounds; these are available for a minimum donation of £3, they are 
great for adding to your compost, feeding your plants, as an exfoliator, there are 
many uses for them, just google! if you do donate for a pot of coffee grounds 
could I please request that you return the pots for them to be refilled, thank you. 
I am hoping there will soon be runner beans, beetroot, kohl rabi, spinach and 
even some red and green cabbage, cauliflower, sprouts and celery later in the 
year and maybe some fruits: pears and apples if the blossom on my trees was 
anything to go by! Of course there may always be some surprises if anything 
arrives at my door from kind donors. Thank you to them especially. 

Thank you to all those who have admired “Fleur” our flowerpot lady sitting on 
the edge of a table with her flowerpot hat, we have had some lovely comments 
and I have loved watching people’s reactions as they walk down Goswell End 
Road minding their own business fairly expressionless and then they catch sight 
of Fleur and they carry on their walk with big smiles on their faces, brilliant! I 
even had visitors who had driven past; the car driver saw Fleur and they asked 
their passenger if they had seen her and then just had to stop to see her more 
closely and for their partner to get a closer look, I feel like my 2 hours labour 
creating her with my daughter has given me more than just some creative fun 
with my daughter. I had planned to remove Fleur after the wear a hat with 
flowers event but one visitor said she reminded them of Carmen Miranda and so 
I will leave her outside and her flower hat will soon become a hat of fruit and 
vegetables in the style of the artist Giuseppe Arcimboldo so on the strength of 

that she will assume her full name “Madame Fleur Legume”!!!       

On another note I am once again blown away by the generosity of all of those of 
you who support whether by donating plants or calling by to buy a plant or 2 or 
3. some of you must have bought a lot more than that because since the 
beginning of March this year, 4 months you have raised £2008.96 how amazing 
is that! 

If you receive this magazine before the end of August I will hope to see you at 
the Fruit and Vegetable show please come and say hello and maybe buy a plant 
or some vegetables, come and support Brain Tumour Research and I will report 
on the day in the next contact magazine, all being well! 

Our thanks to all of you 

Jane, Alice and Emma 
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Advertisement plus Contact—the Team 

All aspects of building work undertaken including: extensions, 

bathrooms, plumbing, plastering, fascias, sofits & gutters and 

general property maintenance. 

Call Rob: 07846143941 or e-mail rbarnard.pb@gmail.com 

Contact—the Team 

Few things are done by one person on their own, although there is often one per-

son who is the visible face of the activity. In Contact, the most visible person is 

the Editor, and yet they are just the person in the middle of the enterprise. 

First come the contributors, without whom there would be nothing to publish. 

There are a whole collection of these. Many are regulars, sending in news or 

articles month by month, usually about the various groups in, or covering, the 

village. There are, however, people who send in one offs, or series covering 

things ranging from local walks to recipes.  In addition to these there are adver-

tisers. These all come in to the Editor, who’s role is to put it all together each 

month, and send the completed magazine to the printers. 

When it comes back, it goes to the Distribution Manager, who counts out the 

copies and gets them out to the many individuals who actually put the magazine 

through your door. 

But a magazine doesn’t just require the copy. Contact is published by Churches 
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Messy Church News  

 

In our June Messy Church we continued the story of Jacob. 

You remember how we talked in April about him having 

cheated his brother out of the birthright and blessing, and 

how he ran away to escape. Well, after he dreamed of a big 

ladder up to heaven (and, by the way, how many “Jacob’s Ladders” do you 

know of? Tina and I descended one in Warwickshire on 

our holiday in June) he contin-

ued to run till he came to his 

Uncle Laban’s house. You 

may recall how Laban was as 

big a cheat as Jacob, and how 

Jacob ended up married to both 

Rachel and Leah! 

We made masks, model wells 

and stripy sheep. 

There is no Messy Church in 

August. We hope to be back 

face-to-face in September in the Methodist Chuch and 

halls, although we are looking at ways to continue live 

streaming. 

Our September session will take place on the 18th, starting at 4pm. If you signed 

up on our contact list then we will email you.  

If you haven’t done all the previous activities and you want things to do during 

the summer holidays, then they’re available on our website, https://

cliveandtina.co.uk and you can download them from there.  

Don’t forget, while children need an adult, Messy Church, live or virtual, is not 

just for children. 

Clive  

Together in Harlington. It is run by a small sub-committee, comprising the 

Chair, Editor and Treasurer, and representatives from the Churches. Of these 

hidden roles the job of the Treasurer is key, getting money from the Churches, 

billing and chasing advertisers, applying for grants and seeking donations, in-

cluding from the Council. It takes a full team to make a magazine. 

Contact—the Team Ctd. 

https://cliveandtina.co.uk
https://cliveandtina.co.uk
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Advertisements 

Tel: 01582 594766  Fax: 01582 594866 

Rolfing® Structural Integration: now in Harlington 

 
Rolfing® is a unique form of manual therapy that could 
be described as a cross between deep tissue manipulation, 
chiropractic, physiotherapy and psychotherapy. The tech-
nique was invented by a pioneer of fascia work Ida Rolf. 
Fascia, also known as connective tissue, is an envelope of 
every muscle, nerve, bone and organ in the body and 
plays a critical role in postural alignment. 

Rolfing® can help with: 

poor posture 

coordination issues 

poor balance 

chronic back pain 

neck pain & headaches 

fascial tension and jaw tension. 

 

I recently moved into the area and, as one of only 40 fully 
certified practitioners in the UK, have been practising 
Rolfing® since 2014. 

To enquire email: luke@rolfing-london.com 

WhatsApp: 07737523690 

More info: www.rolfing.london 

mailto:luke@rolfing-london.com
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RENRAL ROOFING 
Felt & Asphalt Specialist

 
Contact Andy on 

Tel:  01525 630898 

Mobile:  07866 319997 

• Tiling 

• Balconies 

• Fascia and Guttering 

• Re-pointing 

• Repairs 

• All roofing work carried out 

 

• Free estimates 

• Family firm, established 

over 20 years 

• All work guaranteed 

• Fully insured 
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LiFE Church  

 

MEETING TOGETHER AGAIN FROM SEPTEMBER 

After more than a year of meeting on Zoom we are very happy to announce 

that Life Church will soon be meeting together in again. 

Starting from 5th September in The Parish Rooms each Sunday at 10.30am. 

Life Church belongs to the Pioneer Network of Churches and as a 

group of people who love God we meet together to worship and 

explore the relevance and truths for life that are found in the Bible. 

Afterwards there is always time to enjoy a catch up over coffee.  

 
We are committed to encouraging and caring for each other, and to work 

together with other believers locally. You will see the churches in Harlington 

supporting each other’s various events which over the past year have included 

the Nativity and Easter Trails, the Prayer Weekend and an Alpha course. We 

also enjoy getting involved in Village events. 

Our values as a church aim to demonstrate God’s love for all by providing an 

environment where everyone feels equal and valued.  

You are very welcome to join us whether you are a believer or just interested to 

know more. 

All information and special events will be posted in the Contact magazine, on 
social media and our new website which will be live very soon. 

 

Life Church has no meetings formally planned for August, although there may 
be things run at short notice, depending on who is available. 
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Methodist Church plus Walking for Health 

We are still considering the removal of COVID regulations 

and how we will continue to hold services etc. in the church 

in ways that are safe and effective. As well as being present 

in the building, our services will continue to be available on 

Zoom and streamed to YouTube on the Harlington Methodist 

Church YouTube channel. We are also now serving refreshments after the 

morning service.  

August preachers are: 
1st August   10am Come and See led by Tina and Clive;  

          6pm Communion led by Martin Wallis 

8th August   10am Worship Group 

15th August  10am Communion Led by Rev. Nina Johnson 

22nd August  10am Michael Adams 

29th August  10am Rev. Nina Johnson 

Our circulated material is available on https://www.southbedsmethodist.org.uk. 

If you want to join us on Zoom, the Zoom link is normally sent out the day 

before. Email me, clivedsalmon@aol.com, or phone 874481 to be added to the 

link email list. Or you can watch us live on YouTube, or see the recording later, 

on the Harlington Methodist Church YouTube channel. 

We will be holding a (Live and/or Virtual) Coffee Morning on Saturday 28th 
August 2021 from 10am to 12 noon. Look out for the details nearer the time. 

 
Walking4Health 

Walking for Health Harlington – a safe way to stay fit, enjoy 
the village and meet fellow residents 

Join our friendly group for a local walk – 
meet new friends, enjoy the fresh air, and 

join us afterwards for refreshments. There is no charge 
for the walks. 

We aim to offer two Walks each time, accompanied by 
our Leaders.  

A short 40-minute walk around the village only, 
and 
A longer, more strenuous walk within the village but over the fields 

You can choose on the day which you prefer to do 
For more details contact The Walking for Health Team: 07887 708304 

https://www.southbedsmethodist.org.uk/
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St. Mary’s Church Services in August 

YOU ARE WELCOME. Just come, sit and be…. 

This is a really good time to welcome new worshippers who would like 
to join a service occasionally, once a month or more often. We are 
pleased when new people join us on a Sunday morning. The more the 
better. We assure you of a very warm welcome and in August, a free 
and sunny one we hope. Come and sing, come and be…  

 

All Sunday services are at 9.30am except where stated. 

1st August   8am    BCP Holy Communion  

                   9.30am  Holy Communion 

8th August  9.30am  Holy Communion.                

15th August 9.30am  Morning Prayer                 

22nd August 9.30am  Holy Communion  

29th August 9.30am  Holy Communion  

There is a weekly Church information newsletter issued by email. Let us know if 
you would like to receive this. 

We also have a Wednesday Morning Service which starts at 10am. All 
welcome. 

A Quintet Upper Room Service takes place each Sunday at 6pm. Join 
people from across the Quintet in an hour when you do not need to stray 
from your home. There’s music, scripture, reflection and prayer in a 
time where you can just sit and listen. Contact a minister for a zoom 
invitation to the Upper Room. 

Morning Prayer services are held via Zoom on Tuesday and Wednesday 
mornings at 9.30am. Again, do contact a minister for details. 

Please check the Church Noticeboard and websites for updates. 

The church is also available for Private Prayer by arrangement.  Please contact 
Linda or Nigel or a churchwarden for access and for more information. 

Useful links: www.harlingtonchurch.org 
               Facebook: www.facebook.com/stmarysharlington/ 

                     A Church Near You: https//www.achurchnearyou.com/church/7667 
If you would like a chat or prayer, or would like to discuss marriages, funerals or 
baptisms,  do call us on 01525 714442 or email Nigel:  nwashy2@gmail.com or 
Linda: revdtoddington@gmail.com 

We are here for you. 

Revd Linda and Revd Nigel Washington, Ministers and Dr Robert Johns, 
Reader 

http://www.facebook.com/stmarysharlington/
mailto:nwashy2@gmail.com
mailto:revdtoddington@gmail.com
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           St Mary's Church 
Churchyard update: If you have visited the church-
yard recently you may have noticed the “wild” areas 
of grass left uncut in the churchyard. In an area to the 
right, inside the church archway, Lady’s Bedstraw flowers are there in abun-
dance. The frothy, yellow flowers have a sweet honey-like scent and flower 
from June to September. The name is said to be derived from the tradition of 
stuffing straw mattresses with the flowers, particularly for women about to give 
birth. In the other “wild” area the Burnet Saxifrage is starting to flower (as I 
write in mid July). This is not a rare flower, but still lovely. The metal archway 
itself has seen different flowers decorating it recently, as several weddings have 
taken place in the church in the past few weeks, with more to come. 

Many congratulations to the couples who 
have celebrated their big day with us re-
cently. The photo shows one couple’s 
mode of transport on their special day.  

Bells: you may have noticed that we seem 
to have some glitches with the bells again 
with one note in particular sounding quieter 
than the others, so the engineer may be 
paying us a visit again soon! By the way, I 
walked past a church recently and I clearly 
heard two bell-ringers arguing. They were 
having a right old ding-dong.  

Best wishes, Tricia          

Churchwarden 

St Mary’s Churchwarden plus More August Quotes 

More August Quotes 

"August rain: the best of the summer gone, and the new fall not yet born. The 
odd uneven time." - Sylvia Plath  

 

“When summer opens, I see how fast it matures, and fear it will be short; but 
after the heats of July and August, I am reconciled, like one who has had his 
swing, to the cool of autumn.” – Ralph Waldo Emmerson 
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ADALHS 

Ampthill & District Archaeological  
& Local History Society 
 
 

Programme 2021 - 2022 
 
Despite the Covid pandemic, the Ampthill and District Archaeological and 
Local History Society ran a full monthly meeting programme during its 2020-21 
season after switching to Zoom meetings.  The situation for members and 
venues is still not clear and hence the society has committed to a Zoom 
programme for the start of our season from October to December 2021.  Once 
Government guidance permits we will then review the situation with our 
members for the remainder of the season. 
 
Our 2021 – 2022 programme is: 
 
Monday, October 4th 2021 
The Secret Archaeology of the Chilterns - Revealing Our Landscapes’ 
History Through LiDAR and Citizen Science 
Speaker - Dr Wendy Morrison  
 
Monday, November 1st 2021 
Forewarned is Forearmed – The Royal Observer Corps in Peace and War 
Speaker - David Skillen 
 
Monday, December 6th 2021 
Aristocrats on Tour - The Development of the Gardens at Wrest  
Speaker – Jo Bishop 
 
Monday, February 7th 2022 
Flitwick Manor Park and Grounds: A 19th Century Visitor Attraction and 
Botanic Treasure House 
Speaker – Stephen Coleman 
 
Monday, March 7th 2022 
The Pyghtle Works, Baillie Scott & Sir Albert Richardson 
Speaker - David Fowler 
 
Monday, April 4th 2022 & AGM  
Tudor Houses; Architecture and Ways of Life 
Speaker - Adam Smith 
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Crafternoon Tea plus ADALHS 

How do you use what you 

make?  Last month I showed 

you repurposed Pringles pots. 

 

These are knitted crown jewels 

– tiara, necklace and garter 

sash with attachments. I made 

them for my daughter for a 

fancy dress parade at the 

Lower School (planned a year 

in advance, of course!).  Only 

plain and purl necessary. 

 

Crafternoon Tea meets fortnightly on Monday afternoons, between 2 and 4 pm.  

You do not have to be working at any particular craft, we welcome any and 

every craft, and all logics for crafting! 

 

Our August meetings will be 2nd, 16th and 30th.  Yes, that is the Bank Holiday, 

but if you aren’t doing anything else, you will be welcome to join us, either in 

person at the Methodist Church, or virtually on Zoom, as we will be doing both.  

Over recent weeks, church coffee mornings have taught us something about 

trying to be both present and on line, so we will continue to adapt. 

 

Contact: Tina Salmon (christinasalmon60@gmail.com), 874481, website: 

https://cliveandtina.co.uk. 

New members would be very welcome and guests too once we return to hall 
meetings. If you would like to join us then please follow the link on the meetings 
tab on our website or alternatively contact the secretary.  For non Zoom 
meetings, a hall meeting fee of £2.00 for members & £3.00 for visitors is 
payable on the door. 
 
For further details: clive.makin@ntlworld.com Tel: 01582 655785 

www.adalhs.org.uk 
 

ADALHS Ctd. 

about:blank
about:blank
mailto:clive.makin@ntlworld.com
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At present all classes and personal          

Training sessions are on ZOOM 

Keeping us all safe,   

well and fit in our own homes 
 

   ZOOM CLASS INFO: 

    MONDAY PILATES    7.15PM 

    TUESDAY BOOTYBANDS   9AM 

    THURSDAY PILATES  10.30AM 

Personal Training sessions are all full at     

present, but if you wish to join a class on 

zoom, please send a direct message to me 

via WhatsApp or email. 

07732 412247 or nessfit21@gmail.com 
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